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Recommendation of the ENCJ workshop on the evaluation of judges 
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5 - 6 December 2019


Representatives of the following ENCJ Members and Observers gathered in Rome on 5-6 December 2019: 

HRJ/CSJ Belgium, VSS Bulgaria, DSV Croatia, JC England and Wales, CSM France, SJC CCJ Greece, OBT Hungary, CSM Italy, TP Latvia, TT Lithuania, Rvdr Netherlands, CSM Portugal, CSM Romania Sudna Rada Slovakia, Sodni Svet Slovenia, KLGJ Albania, MoJ Austria, MoJ Estonia, MoJ Finland and Domstolsverket Sweden. 
Recommendations 
Recommendation 1 on the composition of the body in charge of evaluation: 

An external view may be useful for the evaluation of judges, the participation of lay members in certain parts of the evaluation process could be interesting and may contribute to the accountability of the judiciary. 

Recommendation 2 on the link between evaluation and judicial training 
Training, and further improvement of judges should be linked to the results of the evaluation process. This should not only be the case in when deficiencies have been established, but all judges should be involved in continuous training.

Recommendation 3 on the drawing up of evaluation criteria

The Councils for the Judiciary should be involved in the drawing up of criteria. It is not recommended that all criteria are regulated in the law; there should be ample discretionary authority for the judiciary. 

Recommendation 4 on the quality of judgements

The quality of decisions should be taken into account when evaluating the performance of judges. However, quality should be determined not based on the merits of the decision, but on formal elements of the decision such as procedural issues and judicial craftsmanship.
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